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[image: image3.wmf]DATES IN FUTURE TO WATCH / FECHAS EN EL FUTURO PARA OBSERVAR 
 2 AUG
6:30-8:00 PM
NATIONAL NIGHT OUT – PLAYING FIELD


CORPUS

 6 AUG   10:30 AM-12:00 PM
CENTERING PRAYER – CCCoP


CORPUS

11 AUG  11:30 AM-1:30 PM
WOMEN TO WOMEN LISTENING CIRCLE – CCCoP

CORPUS

13 AUG      BEGIN 7:30 AM
CC ANNUAL GOLF CLASSIC – HOMESTEAD SPRINGS GC
CORPUS
14 AUG
  12:30 PM
SENIOR STARS TRIP TO JUBILEE MUSEUM, MEET AT
LADS

15 AUG

FEAST OF THE ASSUMPTION OF THE VIRGIN MARY

16 AUG          7:00 PM
PASTORAL COUNCIL MEETINING – SHOTT HALL

LADS
20 AUG   10:30 AM-12:00 PM
CENTERING PRAYER – CCCoP


CORPUS

20 AUG   11:00 AM-2:00 PM
SVDP NEIGHBORHOOD ICE CREAM SOCIAL – OUTSIDE
LADS
21 AUG
4:00-5:00 PM
TAIZÉ EVENING PRAYER – CCCoP


CORPUS



                 +++SCRIPTURES FOR CURRENT AND FOLLOWING WEEKENDS+++
+++SAGRADA ESCRITURA ESTE FIN DE SEMANA Y LOS PRÓXIMOS+++

             31 July/julio         


               7 August/agosto
   1st):  Ecclesiastes (Eclesiastés) 1:2, 2:21-23                  1st): Wisdom (Sabiduría) 18:6-9                                                                            

    RP):  Psalm (Salmo 94) 90:3-4, 5-6, 12-13, 14 & 17        RP):  Psalm (Salmo 32) 33:1, 12, 18-19, 20-22
   2nd): Colossians (Colosenses) 3:1-5, 9-11                        2nd):  Hebrews (Hebreos) 11:1-2, 8-19
Gospel): Luke (Lucas) 12:13-21

                    Gospel): Luke (Lucas) 12:32-48
STEWARDSHIP / ADMINISTRACIÓN
Offertory Collection July 16th/17th
CC   41 env.  $1.490.00      SL   35 env.   $1,965.00
                        July 23rd/24th     CC   38 env.  $1,247.00      SL   36 env.   $1,840.00

	                                          ST. VINCENT de PAUL FOOD PANTRY
Please donate tuna for the month of August
DESPENSA DE COMIDA SAN VICENTE de PAUL
                Por favor, done atún para el mes de agosto
	

	                             Statistics for the month of May 2016

                         Households served – 161   Clients served – 579  (9 meals per person)

Statistics for 2015

  Households served – 2080   Clients served – 8186  (9 meals per person)


	


                       A DAY OF CONTEMPLATIVE PRAYER AND SILENCE

On Saturday, September 10th, from 9:00 a.m. until 5:00 p.m., a day of contemplative prayer and silence will be held at the Corpus Christi Center of Peace.  This day will involve of three periods of Contemplative Prayer which will consist of two 20 minute sessions with a walking meditation between them.  There will be two morning sessions and one afternoon session.  The remaining time will be spent in noble silence.  You’ll have the opportunity to spend the time outside of the Contemplative Prayer sessions in spiritual reading, walking meditation, art meditation or a meditative practice of your choice.  This day of silence is not recommended for those not experienced with contemplative prayer practice or those who find it difficult to remain still for extended periods of time.  A simple lunch is included and the day will end with wine and cheese and conversation.  This event is limited to 20 people. The cost is $20.00 per person.  We never want money to be an obstacle to a person’s participation.  Please let us know if you need financial assistance. Or if you’d like to contribute to a “scholarship fund” to help others attend, we welcome your donation!  Register online at cccenterofpeace.org/upcoming-programs.html
HAPPY BIRTHDAY

Many of our special seniors (75 and over) are celebrating August birthdays:

	Margaret
	Castle
	01
	
	Juanita
	Herb
	21

	Sue
	Bender
	07
	
	Charles
	Wade
	24

	Sylvia
	Bender
	07
	
	Patricia
	Eckel
	28

	May
	Banks
	10
	
	Vincent
	Eramo
	29

	John
	Kelly
	12
	
	Louise
	Pope
	30


ATTENTION SENIOR STARS

Our trip to the Jubilee Museum and Catholic Cultural Center at Holy Family Parish is set for Sunday August 14th.  Please meet at St. Ladislas for carpooling at 12:30 p.m.  For questions or more information, please call Sister Wilma, 614-444-2598.
FOR SENIOR CITIZENS WHO LIKE TO TRAVEL

Here is a very reasonably priced trip made possible because of Grants from the Catholic Foundation. We will be going to Canton, Ohio for the Mother Angelica Tour, “See Where It All Began”. We will leave Columbus on Tuesday, August 23th at 7:00 a.m. from Holy Family. We will leave Canton at 5:30 p.m. to return home. Thanks to our grant, there will be no charge to participants for the chartered bus.  Your only cost will be $25.00 to cover the expense of lunch and our tour guide when we get to St. Raphael Center in Canton. This trip will include Mass; a visit to St. Anthony Church where Rita Rizzo (Mother Angelica) was baptized; the Rhoda Wise Shrine where she was healed as a teenager; McKinley High School, which she attended; St Peter Church; and the Sancta Clara Monastery where Rita (Mother Angelica) entered, professed her vows and spent 16 years of her vowed life.  Call Sheila Lutz at St. Mary (614) 445-9668 for more information or to reserve your place!  Please indicate your lunch choice at that time.  You have a choice of 4 lunch entrées, Lasagna (meatless), Stromboli, Chicken Salad Croissant, or Tuna Salad Croissant.  Each entrée will include a garden salad, beverage and homemade cannoli.
ST. JOHN CHRYSOSTOM CHURCH FIRST FRIDAY SALE

St. John Chrysostom Church, 5858 Cleveland Ave., is holding their First Friday Sale on August 6th from 4:00 p.m. until 6:00 p.m.  We will have halubki (cabbage rolls) ready to eat - $10.00/package of 6 rolls, Pirogies (Frozen) $6.00 per dozen, Nut/fruit rolls (Frozen) $10.00 per roll, and assorted baked goods.   The sale is in the parish hall at the rear of the parking lot.  
MOUNT CARMEL HOSPICE AND PALLIATIVE CARE SERVICE 

As the only Catholic hospice in Columbus and the surrounding communities, Mount Carmel    
Hospice and Palliative Care Service invites you to join us in serving those who are at end-of-life.  In the spirit of the Gospel, our volunteers help their neighbors who are at end-of-life.  If you are interested in becoming a hospice volunteer whether at the bedside or behind the scenes, join us for a special panel discussion.  A group of Mount Carmel Hospice volunteers will discuss their roles and contributions then answer your questions. The session can help you find the best way to serve your community at end-of-life.  Please join us on Tuesday, August 9th from 1:00 p.m. to 2:00 p.m. or on Tuesday, August 16th from 6:00 to 7:00 p.m. at the Mount Carmel Hospice and Palliative Care Center, 1144 Dublin Road. Register by calling 234-LIFE (5433).

ALL NATURAL. GOOD FOR THE BODY.  GREAT FOR THE SOUL!

Natural Family Planning (NFP) methods are effective for postponing or achieving pregnancy and are completely natural – no pills, patches or devices.   Engaged and married couples are invited to learn NFP.  Class dates/registration are online at familylife.colsdioc.org or contact the Marriage and Family Life Office at 614-241-2560 or familylife@columbuscatholic.org.
THE MOVIE, APPARITION HILL

Two atheists, two terminally ill patients, an addict, a police officer, and a widower all journey to Medjugorje, a little-known village nestled between two mountains along the Croatian and Bosnia-Herzegovinan borders of Eastern Europe.  What they discovered may surprise you. Learn how a veteran filmmaker documented an unlikely group of pilgrims as they investigated the world’s greatest paranormal mystery in 2015. Coming to Cinemark Rave Polaris Movie Theatre, Friday, August 12th. Doors open at 6:30 p.m., movie begins at 7:00 p.m. for a special one-night only event to benefit ‘The Brian Muha Foundation, Run the Race’. For tickets, please purchase online:   http://apparitionhill.tv/find-a-screening.  Seating is limited.
RETREAT FOR MARRIED COUPLES ON SATURDAY, AUGUST 27th

There will be a retreat for married couples on Saturday, August 27th.  It will feature the celebration of Mass, a reflection by Bishop Frederick F. Campbell and presentations by Deacon James Keating, author of Spousal Prayer: A Way to Marital Happiness. The retreat will be held from 9:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. at Immaculate Conception Church, Columbus.  Cost is $65.00 per couple, which includes light breakfast, lunch, and Spousal Prayer book. For more information and to register please visit http://familylife.colsdioc.org or call 614-241-2560.

CATHOLIC FAMILY NIGHT AT CREW STADIUM

Catch great soccer action at the Catholic Family Night with the Columbus Crew SC on Saturday, August 27th, kick off at 7:30 p.m.  Upper sideline seats are available for $19.00, lower sideline seats are $28.00.  All tickets are subject to a $3.00 processing fee, are limited, and subject to availability. Deadline to order tickets is Wednesday, August 10th.  For ticket information, contact Katherine Wren at kwren@thecrew.com; for other questions, contact Marty Raines at 614-241-2580 or visit the Recreation Association website at www.cdeducation.org/diocesanrecreation.

THE CATHOLIC LAYMENS’ FALL SILENT RETREAT

The Catholic Laymens’ Fall Silent Retreat is at St. Therese’s Retreat Center, from 6:00 p.m. Friday September 9th through noon Mass, Sunday, September 11th. In reflection sessions, Fr. Stephen Hayes O.P will lead men to appreciate the value of the medieval crusades by developing his theme “Taking up the Cross: Becoming Modern Crusaders for the New Jerusalem of Christ.” The total cost is only $130.00. For information and registration contact Charles Kielkopf 614-268-0175, or kielkopf.1@osu.edu
AMDG
FROM THE DESK OF THE PAROCHIAL VICAR 

Dear Friends in the Lord: Praised be Jesus Christ! 
It seems that lately the world has been subject to an alarming increase in violence and terrorism. I was very moved by the story in the news last week of the elderly priest in France who was martyred right at the altar while offering Holy Mass by terrorists who took the small congregation hostage and did violence to those who were present to worship God. Father Jacques Hamel was 85 years old and was a priest for just over 58 years. By all accounts he was gentle and humble and was greatly loved by the people he served well past retirement age. In the wake of such an awful event, we should remember the words of the Lord: “But I say to you, Love your enemies: do good to them that hate you: and pray for them that persecute and calumniate you” (St. Matthew 5:44). In that spirit, I hope you’ll join me in praying for peace in our troubled world and for safety of all from terrorism. 

Let us pray. Almighty God, from whom all thoughts of truth and peace proceed, kindle in the hearts of all men the true love of peace, and guide with Your pure and peaceable wisdom those who make decisions for the nations of the earth; that in tranquility Your kingdom may go forward, till the earth be filled with the knowledge of Your love; through Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen.

With a heavy heart, yearning for the peace that comes from God, I am

Sincerely yours in the Risen Lord Jesus, -Fr. Nicholas Droll
DESDE EL ESCRITORIO DEL VICARIO PARROQUIAL

Estimados Amigos en el Señor: ¡Alabado sea Jesucristo! 
Parece que últimamente el mundo ha sido objeto de un aumento alarmante de la violencia y el terrorismo. Yo estaba muy conmovido por la historia de las noticias de la semana pasada del anciano sacerdote en Francia que fue martirizado a la derecha en el altar al tiempo que ofrece la Santa Misa por los terroristas que tomaron como rehenes a la pequeña congregación y violentaba los que estaban presentes para adorar a Dios. P. Jacques Hamel tenía 85 años y era un cura por poco más de 58 años. Por todas las cuentas que él era gentil y humilde y era muy amado por el pueblo que sirvió bien más allá de la edad de jubilación. A raíz de un evento tan terrible, debemos recordar las palabras del Señor: "Pero yo les digo: Amen a sus enemigos: hacer el bien a los que os aborrecen, y orad por los que os persiguen y calumnian" (St. Mateo 5:44). En ese espíritu, espero que se unan a mí en la oración por la paz en nuestro mundo lleno de problemas y para la seguridad de todo desde el terrorismo.

Dejanos rezar. Todopoderoso Dios, de quien todos los pensamientos de la verdad y la paz proceden, enciende en los corazones de todos los hombres el verdadero amor de la paz, y guia con su puro y apacible sabiduría los que toman decisiones para las naciones de la tierra; que, en la tranquilidad Su reino puede seguir adelante, hasta que la tierra sea llena del conocimiento de tu amor; través de Jesucristo nuestro Señor. Amén.

Con un peso en el corazón, el anhelo de la paz que viene de Dios, yo soy

Sinceramente suyo en el Señor Jesús resucitado, Fr. Nicholas Droll
